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ɝʄʁʀʆ ɧʁʄɵɺ ɥɷʉʅ 

Pastor Cheryl 

$38 per foot  
Thatés the cost of Remnants of Peonies  

Walking Trail. The trail is 3960 feet. 

The math is easy . . .  

trail ä you = impossible!  
 

Weére in it for the long walk, will  you join us? 

Ɉɜəɢɛɡɒɒɟɠ ɜɓ ɡɕɒ

September Birthdays 

      Schools nearly every where are in session. The open houses are  
     over, and the school shopping frenzy is done.  How many times have 
     we heard someone say,  æSchool didnét begin until after Labor Day and 
     it was over by Memorial Dayç? Retired teachers are glad they arenét  
     beginning the lesson planning nor the paper grading, but I would  
     guess that they miss opening that brand new gradebook to enter  
     names and put the fresh potted plant on their desks. And students can 
     hardly wait to get that first homework assignment  completed. (Well, I 
     can dream, canét I?) 
 We are never finished learning, are we? Take up a new hobby and there are all kinds 
of steps we learn to complete the project. Join a book club and we learn the tastes in vari-
ous genres among the members.  Some people audit courses at community colleges or 
pursue degree work they have long desired. God provides ways for us all to continue 
learning, using the  brains and skills He gave us at birth. 
 The Bible is a source of great learning. Within its pages we pick up bits of history,  
biography, and poetry. God is revealed and Jesus teaches us. We turn to the Bible for 
comfort, knowledge, clarification and verification. Some use the scriptures as an instruc-
tion manual; others use passages as weapons to win the argument. A verse may hold one 
meaning for the moment, but another in a different situation. Some more vicious and/or 
graphic text will surprise us, at the same time a feminine description of God amazes us. 
What a treasure God has inspired! 
 Everyone has a favorite verse or two. To mark our 40th anniversary, I want to offer a  
challenge to you, Dear Reader.  I would like to edit a devotional booklet for our campus, 
and you would be the contributors. Here is how it will work.  Make your selection of a  
favorite verse or two. Write it down along with book, chapter, and verse number(s); and 
then write a short explanation (100 to 150 words)  of what it means to you  or what occa-
sion made it memorable.  Drop them off in the chaplainés office or slide them under the 
door on days I am not here.  You have until October 29 to complete your assignment (oh, 
the teacher in me never dies).  As we read in Proverbs 22:17-18 æPay attention and turn 
your ears to the sayings of the wise; apply your heart to what I teach, for it is pleasing 
when you keep them in your heart and have all of them ready on your lips.ç And, yes, you 
may submit a second one for extra credit.  

      A Scripture Sharing Challenge  

 The Green Hills Volunteers of the Month are 

Our Moving Volunteers 

  Green Hills Community was awarded tax credits 

to use toward the renovation of our affordable housing 

apartments for seniors. The units are being updated  

inside and out, which increases their energy efficiency, accessibility, and overall appearance.  

 This requires residents to vacate their apartment and move to another during construction. We have  

professional movers who pack their items and transport all the boxes to their new apartment. However, many 

residents do not have family locally or have challenges that require them to have help unpacking their belong-

ings once they have moved. Assistance is needed unpacking mostly small items such as food, kitchen supplies, 

clothing, etc.  

 Packing and moving to a new location is stressful. Thankfully, we had amazing individuals from our  

community volunteer to help our apartment residents with this task. These volunteers have given their time to 

help pack and move residents as we continue to renovate our apartments. We are so appreciative of these  

individuals. Their time and hard work mean a great deal to both Green Hills and our residents.  

 We will be looking for more moving volunteers in October and November. If you are willing to offer a few  

hours of your time (morning, afternoon, and evening hours are available) to help the seniors in our  

community, please contact Jessica Shaw at 937-650-7131. or email jshaw@greenhillscommunity.org 

Liz Foughty Inn 1 

Robert Shoe Center 9 

Ethel Shinkle Center 11 

Margaret Keys Center 12 

Rodger Jones Center 14 

Broy Sutphin Inn 15 

Wanda Frey Homes 17 

Sally Groves Apartments 17 

Nancy Myers Apartments 18 

Wilma  Yoder Center 20 

Rosa Anon Center 22 

Patti  Clark Apartments 24 

Zelma Orsborn Center 25 

Janet Stewart Inn 30 
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Friday, September 4th  at 6:00 pm - WL-S Marching Band  
Community Center Courtyard 

 

Thursday, September 10th  at 6:30 pm  
Vocalist Mark Snow featuring 20th Century Classics 

 

Monday, September 14th at 7:00 pm ä Mt. Tabor Youth Choir 
 

Wednesday, September 16th  1:00 - 5:00 pm  
Green Hills Community Bake Sale  

 

Friday, September 18th at 2:30 & 6:30 pm - Kitchen Band 
 

Thursday, September 24th at 6:30 pm  
Happy 40th Anniversary Green Hills äJust Duets 

Upcoming Events  

     In Foundation Hall  
Please join us for one  

of our wellness classes: 

 
Water Fitness Class  Tai Chi 
M-W-F at 9 a.m.   M at 4 p.m. 
T & Th at 3 p.m. 
 

We have an interim aquatics fitness teacher for 
the Monday, Wednesday and Friday class.  Her 
name is Cathy Douthwaite. 

Bake Sale 
It all started with a bake sale and we need you to help us celebrate with a mega-

bake sale September 16 from 1 to 5PM.  Bring your favorite baked goods!   We 

could use some volunteers to help us that day.  If you are interested in sharing your 

time, or bringing baked goods, please call 465-5065 to sign up! 

 

Cyber-Seniors Program  
 

Green Hills residents are partnering with the Bellefontaine DECA program 

on a reverse mentoring program.  Do you have questions about a smart 

phone, tablet or questions about your computer?   Join us September 22 at 

9:30 a.m. in the bakery to get your very own mentor!  This mentor will work 

    with you on the questions you have.   

    Call 465-5065 to get your spot in this unique  

    program.   

Many Hands Make Light Work  
 
Do you remember those story problems in Math class, where the teacher would ask, æIf a farmer has 10  
chickens, two cows, a dog and a cat, how many shingles are needed to roof the barn?ç 
 
Maybe the questions werenét exactly like that but it sure seemed like it at times.  
 
Green Hills faced a similar story problem involving 1,000 sugar cookies. Yes, that is a numeral one followed by 
three zeroes. 
 
The dining services team graciously baked the 84 dozen cookies to be handed out during the Labor Day  
Festival at the Lions Club Park. Each cookie needed to be placed in a plastic bag, sealed and labeled. 
 
Two questions were asked, æHow many volunteers are needed? And, how long will it take?ç 
 
Reflecting on the English proverb, æMany hands make light work,ç several telephone calls were placed seeking 
assistance from those who are pros in the kitchen. 
 
Ten residents answered the call for help. They rolled up their sleeves, donned rubber gloves and set to work in 
the Chapel. The room was reserved for three days ä just in case. 
 
There was a little bit of a learning curve and some valuable insights were gained ä sticky labels and rubber 
gloves do not work well together. And, if one person bags, then another person can label. 
 
As to the questions, the answers are 10 and 2. Yep ä it takes 10 volunteers only two hours to bag and tag 
1,000 cookies. Well, 998 cookies as two were harmed in the production. 
 
Many thanks to the many hands for making light work of a daunting task!  
 
Keebler Elves? 
From left are Norma Creamer. Gertie Kuhl, Ron Moffitt, Leroy and Elinor Dowden, John and Fontella Marmon, 
Harold and Dorthy MacGillivray and Doris Vassar. 

Happy 40th Anniversary Green Hills  
 

We celebrated 40 years with our founding churches in August.  It was a great event 

with 115 people present!  We had a church service, great food, and fun games.  It 

was a great opportunity to thank the very churches that made Green Hills  

a reality. 

Coffee  

Connection  
Join us every Tuesday  

at 9:30 in the bakery for  

Coffee Connection.  We 

have great discussions, 

play corn hole, life size 

kerplunk and many  

other games. 


